
Thank you to all our parents who 
came to the ‘Meet the Teacher’ 

sessions.  Do not worry if you could 
not make it, we hope these notes from 

our meeting will help. 
We would like to start by saying how 
well all the children have settled into 
their new classes and would like to 
give you an opportunity to find out 
what you and your child can expect 

during their time in reception. 



Meet the team: 
Mrs Byrne is our EYFS lead, SENCo and Deputy Head, she is always be happy to help with any queries you have about your child. 
In Orange class there is Mrs Hedges, the class teacher, with Miss Lowton, who all have a great deal of experience in the early years. 

In Red class we have Miss Macdonald, the class teacher with Miss Hughes and Mrs Misro
All of our team have many years of experience working in Early Years.

Mrs Jackson will be teaching RE across both classes. 



The early years foundation stage is based 
around 4 main themes:

Every child is a unique child who is constantly 
learning and can be resilient, capable, 

confident and self-assured. Children learn to 
be strong and independent through positive 

relationships.
Enabling environments support their individual 
needs and experiences and helps to build the 
strong relationships between practitioners and 

parents/carers. 
We recognise that children develop and learn 

in different ways. 
The framework covers the education and care 

of all children in early years provision, 
including children with special educational 

needs and disabilities. 



There are 7 areas to the EYFS.
The prime areas are :

• Communication and Language
• Personal, Social and Emotional 

Development
• Physical Development. 

The prime areas of the EYFS curriculum 
underpin all aspects of your child’s early 
education and will be taught across the 

curriculum. 
The specific areas of the EYFS 

curriculum are:
• Literacy, including reading, writing 

and comprehension
• mathematics, including exploring 

number and numerical patterns
• knowledge and understanding the 

world, where we will explore the 
natural world, people, culture and 
communities and past and present 

events
• Expressive arts and design, where 

children explore creating with 
materials, being imaginative and 

expressive. 

Our curriculum has been carefully planned to help support your child in 
achieving the 17 early learning goals by the end of reception, with 

assessments ongoing throughout the year.



Assessment in reception is carried out 
continually during adult and child lead 
activities, this ongoing assessments allow 
us to plan and target children's individual 
needs, ensuring we cater our curriculum 
for all pupils. 
In line with government requirements, a 
base line assessment is carried out during 
the first half term, this is a short task-
based assessment, and results are record 
and reported back to the DfE, a copy of 
these results is available on request. We 
will also carry out initial assessments to 
help us develop and support your child’s 
play and early learning skills. Each term 
we will discuss your child’s progress with 
you during parents evenings and end of 
year reports. 



Children will take part in PE on a Thursday, these lessons have been carefully planned and are 

designed to support your child in acquiring key early skills in physical education. Please ensure 

your child comes to school in there PE kit. This should be a plain white top, black shorts or 

jogging bottoms and their red school jumper/cardigan/fleece. However, if your child does come 

to school without their kit, we will provide a spare and they will be asked to change. If your child 

has long hair, please ensure this is tied back and that any earrings are removed (or covered if 

they can not be taken out). 



The children will be very busy every day, with lots of carefully planned 
lessons and skill based learning opportunities throughout the day. Our 
doors open at 8:45am, please try and arrive as close to this time as 

possible as we will start our day with busy fingers activities which are 
designed to help strengthen both gross and fine motor skills, preparing 

your child for writing. We sit down together for our register, your 
children will be reminded of their lunch choice and we will use the visual 

timetable to help prepare us for our day. We  have a daily phonics 
lesson, followed by wake and shake, allowing your child to feel energised 

and ready to learn. We will then move into our active learning time, 
where your child will provided with a range of ways to learn different 
skills each day, linking back to the focus teaching and covering the 7 

areas of the EYFS, they will also have access to snack where your child 
will be given a healthy fruit or veg and milk. Before lunch we will come 
together for another focussed teaching session of Mathematic and then 

get ready for lunch. After lunch we will have our register, during this half 
term we will be having a dough disco session to help develop your child’s 
fine motor skills, please look online at Early years Emily dough disco if 
you would like to have a go at home. The afternoon focussed teaching 
will cover Knowledge and understanding the world, expressive arts and 
design, PSHE sessions and RE. We will also have active learning time 

again in the afternoon, followed by apparatus when the weather permits. 
We will finish our day with a class assembly and story before you collect 

your children at 3:15pm.



Reading is a big part of your child’s education and 
promoting a love of reading is a great way to support 

your child. Reading affords us so many opportunities, for 
example it broadens our knowledge, vocabulary, and 
imagination. With this in mind we invested in Little 
Wandle Letters and Sounds phonics scheme to help 

support your child to learn to read. Your child will read in 
school three times a week to build on their decoding 
skills, prosody and comprehension and will bring their 
book home on Friday to read with you. Reading books 
will need to be returned the following Wednesday so 

please make sure you sign their reading record and leave 
a comment on how they got on. As part of our phonics 
scheme children will be coming home with keywords to 
share with you.  These are words that we either use 
frequently or do not follow our decoding rules so we 

need to learn them by sight. Please support your child by 
practising them at home. We will also be visiting our 
school library where your child will have access to a 

range of texts to bring home each week, please make sure 
your child returns their book so a new book can be 

issued. 



We will visit the library each Monday, the children 

will be allowed to choose a book which we help them 

to scan out on the library computer.  Each Monday 

the books will be scanned back in and all children 

who have returned a book will be able to choose a 

different one.

Don’t forget, you can sign up at any local library’s 
who offer a range of books, and events for free. 



Please ensure you are signed up to Marvellous Me. A letter with your sign up details 

sent home today. More than one person can sign up.

The Class teachers use this as their main general way to communicate with you. 

On the app, you can expect to receive updates about the learning your children have 

been doing, key achievements your child has made and important notices or 

reminders. 

Please click the ‘high five’ button, so that we know that you have read the message 

and can show the children.

If you need help signing up or have forgotten your login details please speak to the 



A show and tell rota will be sent out at the beginning of each term. 
Please encourage your child to bring in something either related to our topic for the term or a 

special achievement of theirs that they are able to talk about and share with their friends.

This half term we will be sharing our all about me booklets, please ensure these are returned 
as soon as possible, if you have lost your copy, please ask and we’ll be happy to provide you 

with a copy. 



To support the children with our behaviour policy we have our golden rules which are displayed in all our classrooms. 
Children have lots of opportunities to earn stickers for following our golden rules. When we all follow the rules, everyone 

should feel happy. 





An important part of your child’s development is understanding their 
feelings and emotions. It is essential to remember that there are no bad 
zones! Both adults and children of all ages experience a wide range of 

emotions, energy levels, and states of alertness throughout the day. Our 
goal is to help children recognise their feelings and learn to regulate them 
in order to take care of themselves and be ready to learn. In reception we 
introduce the vocabulary your child needs to express how they feel, this is 

supported by visual aids and colours to represent our different feelings. 



There are lots of events throughout the year to help keep you informed about what and how your child is learning. Don’t 
worry all these date can be found on our website and reminders will be printed in our weekly newsletters which will also 

keep you informed about other events we may run throughout the year so please make sure you read it. 



Now for some reminders:
• Please only bring fresh water each day for your child in a named 

bottle. 
• All children should use a book bag – we do not allow rucksacks.

• Please name/label your child’s belongings – even their  coat.
• Children should wear school uniform, including school shoes, with hair 

tied back and no jewellery.
• We will be using our outdoor spaces in all weather, so please ensure 

you send your child in with a coat each day and wellies where 
appropriate, we are unable to store wellies in school so please only 

send them in when needed.
• We have PE every Thursday, so please send your child into school in 

their PE kits, remembering to remove earrings and to tie hair up where 
needed.

• If someone else is collecting your child, please let the class teacher, or 
office know and they must be over 18! If there is going to be someone 
regularly collecting please just let us know and we can make a note. 

• Please make sure you sign up to Marvellous Me as we will be sending 
out updates on your child’s learning throughout the week and please 

make sure you check your child’s book bag each day.
• If you have a special family event or celebration please let us know 

about these moments from home so your child can share them with 
our class.

• Each week we will chose a child for Star of the Week to recognise a 
child who has been working really hard, been a kind friend and 

followed our golden rules.




